

OFFICE OF THE CONSERVATION COMMISSION TOWN HALL, 511 MAIN STREET DUNSTABLE, MA 01827-1313 (978) 649-4514 FAX (978) 649-8893

mailto:concom@dunstable-ma.gov

<u>Conservation Commission Minutes</u> <u>Monday, July 27, 2015</u>

Meeting was called to order at 7:39pm by member Marilyn Pike Members present: Alan Chaney, Juan Amodei, and Jeff Haight Members absent: Judy Larter, Leah Basbanes and Bill Moeller

Meeting held: At the Dunstable Town Hall- 511 Main Street-lower level- Grange Room

Building Permit – 20 Parkhurst Street – Ken Tully

Mr. Tully presented a building permit to be signed. The lot was created back in 2009 by Ms. Savini and then sold to the current owner. Alan made a motion to sign the permit for 20 Parkhurst Street. Juan 2nd the motion. – Motion passed unanimously.

Meeting Minutes of July 13, 2015

Alan made a motion to approve the minutes of the July 13th meeting. Jeff 2nd the motion. – Motion passed unanimously.

Review and/or Sign Bills and Payroll

No invoices. Payroll was signed.

Miller Conservation Restriction

Alan reported that the application was received in Boston before the July 15th deadline and that he expects to hear about a site visit date in the next few weeks.

Additional Topics Discussed Not Noted on the Agenda

<u>Building Permit – Ground Solar Panels – Swallow Lane – John Bagni</u>

Mr. Bagni presented a building permit to be signed for a 26'x70' area of ground solar panels to be placed at the rear of his property on Swallow Lane. The Building Inspector asked Mr. Bagni to have the Conservation Commission review the permit to insure that wetlands on the property would not be impacted by the project. The wetlands are located at the front of his property and well over 100 feet from the proposed location. The building permit was signed.

Blanchard Hill Antenna

Alan told members that he walked Blanchard Hill with the Fire Chief to discuss areas for

Approved: August 10, 2015



OFFICE OF THE CONSERVATION COMMISSION TOWN HALL, 511 MAIN STREET DUNSTABLE, MA 01827-1313 (978) 649-4514 FAX (978) 649-8893 mailto:concom@dunstable-ma.gov

an emergency response antenna. If a tower is built on the property, members discussed the possibility of adding a surveillance camera to catch vandals.

Trail Cleanup and Foot Bridge

Jeff reported that he had called Chris and left a message. As he hadn't heard from him, he also e-mailed him with a list of suggestions for the project.

Alan made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:09pm. Jeff 2nd the motion. Motion passed unanimously. The next meeting of the Dunstable Conservation Commission is scheduled for Monday, August 10, 2015, 7:30pm at the Dunstable Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl A. Mann Secretary Dunstable Conservation Commission